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This article is a follow-up to our prior post of July 31, 2009 dealing with this 

issue.  As you may know, the New Jersey Department of Environmental 

Protection (“NJDEP”) enacted a notification and public outreach rule, N.J.A.C. 

7:26E-1.4 et seq., in September of 2008.  The regulation requires responsible 

parties who are conducting an environmental investigation or remediation at 

contaminated sites to provide various public notifications and outreach activities.  

In general, the notification letters contain the name of the responsible party, 

address, tax block and lot, NJDEP ID number, brief description of the type of 

contaminant and actions being taken, contact information and a statement 

indicating the municipality may request that the person conducting the 

remediation provide copies of all environmental reports.  The regulation provided 

that most of these notifications had to be completed prior to September 2, 2009. 

As the cases have progressed and the new Licensed Site Remediation 

Professional Program has been implemented, responsible parties may have 

been distracted from the details of this public notification rule.  Specifically, the 

public notification and outreach requirements are continual.  If a responsible 

party chose to comply with its public notification requirements by sending letters 

to owners and operators of property within 200 feet of the site boundary instead 

of posting a sign, updated notification letters detailing the current condition and 

progress of their remediation must be sent every 2 years until all the required 
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remediation is completed and the final remediation document is filed or issued 

(No Further Action Letter or Response Action Outcome).  Therefore, if you sent 

out public notification letters prior to the former September 2, 2009 deadline and 

your cleanup is not yet complete, you must issue updated public notification 

letters prior to September 2, 2011.  Two years ago, we were skeptical as to the 

reaction the public would have to these notification letters, but for the most part, 

the reaction has not been significant or problematic.
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